
Quincy Senior High School 

Winter Newsletter – 2023 

Notes from the Principal, Jody Steinke… 

 First Semester flew by as did Winter Break. We are now staring down Spring Break. It will be a 

sprint to the end of the year and all that entails: Prom, Senior Awards Night, and Graduation. Below is 

some important information as we close the book on First Semester and prepare for the end of this 

school year. 

• Five Essentials – Each year, schools across the State of Illinois administer the Five Essentials 

Survey to students and staff. They also ask parents to complete the survey. It provides valuable 

feedback to us to continue our school improvement journey. Please consider taking the survey 

at qps.org. 

• Scholarships – There are a number of local scholarship opportunities available to our graduating 

juniors and seniors. Scholarship information will be available soon in the Counseling Office. 

• 2023-24 Registration – Counselors have been working hard to get students registered for next 

school year. If you have questions or concerns about this process, please reach out to your 

child’s counselor.  
• Vaping – We have a problem at QHS. Far too many students are bringing vapes and related 

devices into school. Some contain nicotine and some contain THC. Either way, school is not a 

place for these devices. Some students have lost an enormous amount of instructional time 

because of this. In addition, thousands of dollars in tickets have been written. We are going to 

redouble our efforts in this area as we push toward the last third of the school year. We also 

need your help. Please talk to your child about the many dangers and risks, including loss of 

school time and potential expulsion, that these activities represent. We also are lucky to now 

have a substance abuse counselor on site at QHS to help students with these issues. If you feel 

that your child needs this service and would be willing to meet with our substance abuse 

counselor, please contact your child’s counselor or dean. 
• Parent Teacher Conference Day – February 17th will be a half day of school and a half day for 

Parent Teacher Conferences. Conferences will run from 12:00 to 2:45. No appointment is 

needed, and teachers will be in their classrooms. 

•  Senior Awards Night – Senior Awards Night will be at 6:30 PM on Monday, May 22nd in the QHS 

Theatre. 

• Senior Event – For over 70 years, parents of QHS seniors have planned a senior event. For many 

years, this was the All Night Party. Recently, it has been the Senior Picnic. This year, the parents 

have decided to a Senior Party at Flinn Stadium on Sunday, May 21st from 7:00 to 11:00. A lot of 

help will be needed to plan and organize. The next planning meeting will be on Wednesday, 

February 15th at 6:00 pm in D137 here at QHS. If you are unable to make that meeting but want 

to help, please email the committee at qhssenior2023@gmail.com. 

• Senior Meeting – We will have our annual meeting with the senior class on Wednesday, March 

1st during Third Hour in the QHS Theatre. Important information about Graduation will be 

shared at that time. It will also be emailed to families. 

Updates from departments around QHS follow… 

mailto:qhssenior2023@gmail.com


Notes from the Athletic Director, Matt McClelland… 

What a great winter season it has been!  All our winter sports have been having great seasons and are 

not finished yet!  We started postseason events for both Pom and Wrestling this past weekend and will 

start Basketball Regionals action next week.   

Some short highlights from each winter sport: 

Boys Basketball:  With our current record sitting at 20-4, 9-2 in the WB6 heading into the Rock Island 

game on Tuesday, our boys team is playing really well.  No doubt the last few games of our regular 

season will challenge us and set us up for what we hope is another deep postseason run. 

Cheer:  Both our JV and Varsity Cheerleaders have kept our crowds going at our games this winter.  QHS 

vs. QND is always one of our highlight games for the cheerleaders.  They also had a chance to host their 

annual Lil Devils Cheer Camp on Sunday, February 5.  They will perform at halftime of the JV game on 

Friday, February 10. 

Girls Basketball:  The girls’ current record stands at 17-11, 8-5 in the WB6.  We are having one our best 

seasons in recent years.  The girls have been in the upper half of the conference standings all season and 

are currently sitting 3rd.  We will start Regional play next Tuesday at Alton against Collinsville. 

Pom Pon:  The Q-City Pommers have put on great performances all winter long.  The traditional “Light 
Show” is always a can’t miss night before Christmas.  We just competed at the IDTA Highland High 
School Regional Contest and finished fourth with 78.4 points, narrowly missing qualifying for state by 1.6 

points.  

Wrestling:  Our wrestlers have picked up right where they left off last season.  We won our Quincy 

Wrestling Tournament for the second year in a row and have not slowed down since.  We placed 2nd in 

the WB6 Tournament, with 6 wrestlers earning All-Conference honors.  We placed 2nd in the Alton 

Regional and are sending 11 wrestlers to the Sectional Championship in Normal. 

Notes from Assistant Principal, Bill Sanders… 

Thriving Minds 

 We are very excited to announce that we have partnered with Quincy Medical Group and 

Preferred Family Health to offer mental health services to our students on the QHS campus.  The 

aforementioned groups were gracious enough to include QHS into a grant opportunity that embeds two 

therapists (one from Preferred Family and one from QMG) at QHS all day, every day.  With this, we 

would like to welcome therapists Madison Rees and Harrison Clark to QHS.  There knowledge and 

support will be invaluable as we move forward offering more mental health support to our students and 

professional development to our staff. For more information, please see the attached flier or reach out 

to any counselor, dean, or administrator at QHS.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Safety & Security 

We have three safety drills remaining for the school year.  The types of drills and the dates are 

listed below.  We continuously revise and look for ways to ensure the safety of everyone in our building.  

This includes random bag searches, metal detectors, security check-ins, and safety drills.  We will always 

strive to implement best practices for safety and security and constantly look for ways to improve.  

 

 Tornado Drill/Shelter in Place Drill – February 23, 2023 

 Fire Drill/Evacuation Drill – April 4, 2023 

 Lockdown Drill – April 18, 2023 

 

 

Attendance 

 School attendance is the key to success in high school and in future endeavors, be it college, 

career, or military.  This includes excused and unexcused absences.  Please help us get your son or 

daughter to school daily.  

 

 

Late to School 

 If a student is late to school, regardless of how late and which hour we are in, the student needs 

to report to the attendance office to check in.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

QHS 

SCHOOL WIDE 
TESTING 
2nd Semester 2022-2023  
 

MAP Testing will take place in our English I, English II, Algebra I, and Geometry 

classes.  Winter MAP will occur during a week through January 3-February 3. 

Spring MAP testing will occur during a week through April 11-May 5. If a QHS 

student takes the MAP test this school year, scores will be sent home with the 

report cards following the end of second semester.   

All Juniors will be taking the Illinois Science Assessment. This test will be 

administered at QHS on Wednesday, March 22nd for Juniors with the last name A-

K and on Thursday, March 23rd for Juniors with the last name L-Z.  This test will 

occur during the regular school day.  More information to come.    

QHS will be administering the SAT/PSAT on Wednesday, April 12th.  Freshman will 

be taking the PSAT 8/9, Sophomores will be taking the PSAT 10, and Juniors will be 

taking the SAT.  SAT/PSAT testing is a mandatory test for students in the State of 

Illinois. Any Seniors that did not sit for the mandatory test last year must take the 

test on April 12th.  This will be required before any Senior can graduate. Students 

with accommodations may need to attend testing on multiple days.  Students will 

be notified if this occurs. Seniors that have taken the SAT will have a 

College/Career Day (on their own). Seniors will not need to report to school on 

this day.    

Any questions about testing contact your student’s counselor or Kris Klingele. 

Testing 

Assessments 

Mark the following 

dates on your 

calendar. 

__ 

Map 
MAP testing will 
take place in our 
English I, English 
II, Algebra I and 
Geometry classes.  
Winter MAP 
testing will occur 
January 3-
February 3, 2023. 
Spring MAP 
testing will occur 
April 11-May 5, 
2023      

__ 
 

ISA 
All Juniors will take 

the IL Science 
Assessment.  The 
assessment will 

occur on  
3/22 for students 

with last name that 
start with A-K.  

 3/23 for students 
with last name that 

start with L-Z. 

__ 

  

SAT/PSAT 
April 12, 2023-All 
Freshman-Juniors 
will be taking the 
PSAT 8/9, PSAT 
10 or SAT Test (IL 
mandatory state 
test for 
graduation).   

             __ 

 



 
 

 

 

What is old to one is new to you! 
 

Our QHS Blue Devil Closet  

is officially open! 
 

You may be asking what in the world is the QHS Blue Devil Closet? 

 

QHS has opened a repurposing store for ALL our students at QHS. This is a new rave on 

college campuses. Our store will have name-brand clothes, jeans, shorts, jackets, shoes, 

wallets, ties, jewelry, and so much more. The items in the store do not cost anything.  A 

student can only visit the store one time per week and can take up to two items per 

visit. A dressing room is provided in the room to try clothes on. We will have a staff 

member and students working in the store if help is needed. 

 

Store Hours: Before School 7:10-7:25 am 

During the School Day: Students must have a pass from a QHS                       staff 

member to enter.  

Location: E135 (sign is posted in E1 hallway to help guide you) 

 

***If you would like to donate new or slightly used teenage clothing or teenage items, 

please drop your items off to the front door security guards. If you have any questions, 

contact Kris Klingele. 

 

 

Q H S  B LU E  D E V I L  
C LO S E T  



History Department Update 

World History 

 
World History will be transitioning from the Middle Ages to the Renaissance in the coming 

days. We will be studying the Teenage Mutant Ninja Turtles and their awe-inspiring works of 

art. We will also be discussing the works of Shakespeare and analyzing how much Thomas 

More's Utopia is actually a utopia. We will cap it all off with King Henry VIII's six wives and 

why he will not be winning any husband-of-the-year awards. 

 

US History 

 
US History students are studying the Great Depression and the election (and re-elections) of 

FDR. World War II is looming on the horizon. We will study the American homefront and our 

involvement in the war, as well as the aftermath of the dropping of the atomic bombs in 1945. 
 

AP US History students are learning about the Progressive Movement and World War I. This 

week they will play an online simulation as Canadian soldiers, hopefully surviving to the end. 

Unlike real soldiers, they can try again after that trench raid went poorly. A telegram home is 

generated after dying in action and a letter of commendation is sent once they finish the 

simulation. The record for telegrams last year was 7. Let us hope it goes better this time! 

 

American Government 

 
Students recently took their quiz on Article I of the Constitution, the legislative branch, where 

they studied the important actions/duties of Congress and created Treasure Maps that detailed 

how a bill becomes a law. Many of the projects turned out great! Students also engaged in the 

complicated process of drawing legislative districts in Illinois during our lessons about 

gerrymandering. 

 

As we begin studying Article II, the executive branch, students will be playing an online game 

where they will have to run a successful presidential campaign, as well as learn about the 

Electoral College. In a few weeks, students will also try their hand at creating campaign 

materials for an election of their choice including campaign posters, campaign buttons, and 

campaign ads. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



QHS Science Department News – Spring 2023 

QHS Blue Devils have been working on improving their science skills this 

semester.  The IL Science Standards include eight Science and Engineering 

Practices.  Check out what we have been busy doing in class. 

 

Biology – Developing Models of 

photosynthesis & cell respiration and 

3D cell membrane models. 

Biology Advanced – Engaging 

in argument from evidence 

through formal lab write-up 

and Claim Evidence and 

Reasoning writing of the 

molasses fermentation 

experiment. 

Intro to Chemistry/Physics – 

Carrying out investigations 

with Tickertape speed & 

acceleration lab and the Bubble 

Tube Lab. 

Honors Chem – Constructing Explanations of 

chemical reactions of burning Mg and barking H and Analyzing and 

Interpreting Data through logic puzzles to ID unknown substances. 

Chemistry – Using mathematics and computational thinking for mole 

conversions. 

Environmental Science – Asking questions and Defining Problems through 

STEM projects on alternative energy sources. 

Microbiology – Practicing aseptic technique & Obtaining Information on the 

history of microbiology. 

AP Biology – Carrying out Investigations of bacterial transformation (they 

made bacteria glow under UV light) and conducting gel electrophoresis of 

DNA fragments. 

In the spring, the science department selects seniors who are leaders with consistent 

work ethic, citizenship qualities and a solid understanding of science content for four 

Senior Awards:  general science, life science physical science and overall science 

student. Come to senior awards night to see who our award winners are for 2023. 



ENGLISH DEPARTMENT UPDATE 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 
 

 

English I students just finished their study of the memoir Night by Elie Wiesel.  They will spend the 

next three weeks studying other personal essays from the text Girls Write Now and Humans of New 

York before writing their own “Humans of QHS” essay. 

English II students began the semester with a narrative essay writer’s workshop.   

Students explored new writing techniques to showcase a story’s imagery,  

enhance characterization, and develop strong themes.  Students then  

studied the 1920s in preparation for The Great Gatsby by F. Scott Fitzgerald.  

The novel encourages critical thinking and exhibits strong literary devices  

while allowing contemporary student connections.  

 

 

 

Theatre students are currently exploring the world of acting.  Students  

began the semester with vocal work including diction, projection, and  

inflection.  Stage blocking, body positions, and stage directions gave  

students a foundation to begin duet scene acting.  The month of February  

will be focused on monologue and audition techniques while March will  

focus on children’s theatre.  Classes will perform a children’s theatre  
production for area preschool and elementary students as a part of the 

unit.  Our class productions have been a long-standing theatre class 

tradition for over 40 years!    

English III students in English III read and performed Arthur Miller's The  

Crucible in October. Second semester in English III includes nonfiction  

work, SAT prep, and A Midsummer Night's Dream.  

 

 

All juniors will take the SAT on Wednesday, April 12. 

 

 

AP Language and AP Literature students are working on their last few units before their AP tests in 

May.  Students taking the AP test should take advantage of the following resources for free or low-

cost test preparation:  

• AP Classroom videos—These are aligned with unit skills and are taught by AP teachers who 

also work for the College Board. 

• Garden of English—Timm Freitas has resources for both Lang and Lit students on his website 

and YouTube channel.  He also has an ultimate review packet for Lang students for $25. 

• Coach Hall Writes—Coach Hall’s website and YouTube channel are geared more toward Lang 
students. 

• Marco Learning—In addition to some free resources, like their Jumpstart Courses, Marco 

Learning also has Boot Camps beginning in April for each AP class.  Each camp is $49. 

 



 

 

 

 

Students have been busy in QHS Math Classes! Below are some highlights:  

 

• Algebra I:  Students have studied functions and how to solve and 

graph equations and inequalities.  

• Geometry/Geometry Advanced: Students have studied the 

relationships and properties of triangles, quadrilaterals, and 

parallels and constructed a town using their relationships.    

• Algebra II:  Students have studied quadratics, complex numbers, 

and radical functions and are currently exploring polynomial 

functions.  

• Decision Making with Data: Students enjoyed a Barbie bungee jump 

project to end their unit on scatterplots.  

 

Your student should be registering for courses for the 2023-2024 school year!  Below is a graphic to see 

the next math course recommended for your student.  The requirement for graduation is three math 

credits received in 9th to 12th grade.  However, many colleges require students to have four math 

credits.  

QHS Mathematics Department Suggested Course Sequence 

Grade Regular Sequence Accelerated 1 Year Accelerated 2 Years 

9th Algebra I Geometry Advanced Algebra II Advanced 

10th Geometry 

Algebra 

II 

Advanced 
(Grades of 

A or B 

previous 

year) 

Algebra 

II 
(Grades of 

C or D 

previous 

year) 

Pre-

Calculus 

Honors 
(Grade of 

A 

previous 

year) 

Pre-

Calculus 
(Grades of 

B or C 

previous 

year) 

* Freshmen 

with a D or 

lower – 

retake 

Algebra II 

Advanced 

and follow 

the right 

side of 

Accelerated 

1-year 

route 

11th Algebra II 

Pre-

Calculus 

Honors 
(Grades of 

A or B 

previous 

year) 

Decision 

Making 

with Data 
(Grades of 

C or D 

previous 

year) 

AP 

Calculus 

AB 
(Grades 

of A or B 

previous 

year) 

AP 

Calculus 

AB 
(Grade of 

A 

previous 

year) 



12th 
Decision Making with 

Data 

AP 

Calculus 

AB or AP 

Statistics 

Pre-

Calculus 

or AP 

Statistics 

AP 

Calculus 

BC 
(Grade of 

A 

previous 

year) 

AP 

Statistics 
(Grades of 

A, B or C 

previous 

year) 

 

 

 

 

In December, the QHS chapter of National Honor Society inducted 48 new 

members. All new members have a 3.8 or higher GPA, participate in at 

least two activities through QHS, and have a minimum of 10 community 

service hours. We are very proud of all our new inductees!  

Our NHS members closed out the year helping others and having fun! Our 

members made more than 60 scarves for our local elementary students in need! 

We celebrated the end of the semester by hosting a volleyball tournament! This 

trend of fun and service continues as we kick off the new year by raising money and 

awareness for the American Heart Association with our Red Out event at the basketball 

game on February 10th.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Foreign 

Language 
It has long been the goal of the foreign language department at Quincy Public Schools to teach 

more than just the words in Spanish or German, but to teach the love of the culture. Some 

German students are experiencing the culture first-hand as they participate in a Pen Pal program 

with English learners in Herford, Germany! They will be writing one email a month in German 

to their pen pal, and then receiving an email back in English.  

 

LOOKING BACK. . . 

In November, our Spanish and German Club students took an amazing 

field trip to Truman State University, where we participated in the 

Classical and Modern Languages Festival. Students had a chance to learn 

how to dance the salsa, use Italian hand gestures, and count in Chinese, 

just to name a few of their experiences. Thanks to Truman, our students had an amazing day and 

the chance to see what the study of foreign language could look like beyond high school! 

 

In December, the two clubs paired up again—this time to 

teach the children at Baldwin’s after school childcare 
about Christmas traditions in the German and Spanish 

cultures. Students played a traditional Spanish game, 

made a maraca while learning about the Puerto Rican 

tradition ‘parranda’, decorated Krampus masks after 
learning about this German character and made Christmas 

cards! It was a huge success, and we’re not sure who had 
more fun: the Baldwin students or the QHS students! 

LOOKING AHEAD. . . 

As more and more colleges are requiring two years of high school foreign language to get into 

college, please encourage your child to finish the end of his or her first year of Spanish or 

German strong—Level II is really challenging to students who finish Level I with deficits.  

Did you know that many colleges and universities require two years of 

COLLEGE LEVEL foreign language classes to graduate college? 

Encouraging your child to stay in their foreign language classes through levels 

III and IV will help because they will have the option of taking the class for 

Dual Credit through John Wood Community College. Ask your child’s 
counselor or foreign language teacher for more information. 

 



 

 

 

  

An Update from your 

Counseling Department 

Did you know? 

National School Counseling Week:  "School Counselors: All In for All Students," will be celebrated 

from Feb. 6-10th, 2023, to focus public attention on the unique contribution of school counselors 

within U.S. school systems. National School Counseling Week highlights the tremendous impact 

school counselors can have in helping students achieve school success and plan for a career. 

National School Counseling Week is always celebrated the first full week in February. 

Registration for the 2023-24 school year 

is underway. Counselors will be 

registering your child during the 

following dates:  

Class of 2024: February 8-February 28th  

Class of 2025: January 17- January 27th 

Class of 2026: January 17-January 27th   

Class of 2027: (QJHS) Jan. 30- Feb. 3rd   

Questions or concerns, call or email your 

child’s counselor!  

Each Graduating class has their own 

Schoology Page! 

There is a lot of important information and 

reminders that go out to students on a weekly 

basis. Please encourage your student to show 

you this page! 

Many questions can be answered by visiting 

Schoology!   

 

You can now schedule appointments with your 

counselor online! 

Please check Schoology or go to 

www.qps.org/qhs to book an appointment! 

 QHS Counseling Website now complete!  

Check out our awesome website for many helpful 

resources including: college, career discovery, 

scholarships, ACT/SAT info., mental health, and 

much more!  

Visit our updated website for Resources on how 

to improve and take care of your mental health!  

https://qhsccc.weebly.com 

http://www.qps.org/qhs


QHS Music and Fine Arts 

101st ANNUAL BAND AND ORCHESTRA CONCERTS 

The Annual Band and Orchestra Concerts will be held at the end of February.  This year marks 101 years 

for the programs.  Both concerts will be presented in Morrison Theater at Quincy Junior High School.   

The Band Concert will be held on Sunday, February 26, 2023 at 2:00pm.  The Symphonic and Concert 

bands will perform with the 8th grade band musicians joining for a special feature. 

The Orchestra Concert will be held on Monday, February 27, 2023 at 7:00pm. The Symphonic Strings 

and Concert Orchestra will perform with 8th grade string students joining as well. 

Tickets are $2 per person and will be available at the door.  Audience members should enter through the 

main QJHS doors on 14th Street. 

SADIE HAWKINS DANCE 

The Annual Sadie Hawkins Dance will take place on Saturday, February 25, 2023 in the QHS Commons 

from 7:00-10:00pm. 

The Sadie Hawkins Dance is one of the oldest traditions at Quincy Senior High.  Sometimes called a 

“turnabout dance”, Sadie Hawkins Day recalls the comic strip “Lil’Abner” and allows the ladies of QHS to 

ask the guys to accompany them to the dance.  Everyone, however, is invited and encouraged to attend 

the dance.  It is not necessary to have a date.  Everyone should plan to dress in their “Hillbilly Finest” 
and prizes will be awarded during the evening for best dressed.   

Tickets are $5 per person and will be available at the door. Outside guests will need a Dance Request 

Form completed and a photo ID submitted to the Main Office no later than February 17.  Those forms 

are available in the Main Office or at qps.org.  ALL students should have their student ID to present as 

they enter for the dance. Doors at the event close at 8:30pm.  If a student leaves the dance they will not 

be allowed to reenter. 

 

SHOWCASE OF EXCELLENCE 

Students, organizers, and music lovers of all ages will enjoy one of Quincy High School’s 
premiere events – The 30th annual Showcase of Excellence. This well-loved tradition will be held 

at Quincy Senior High School on Saturday, March 18 from 8:00 a.m. - 9:00 p.m.  

  

The annual Showcase of Excellence competition attracts high school jazz bands and show choirs 

from across the region to showcase their musical talents during their performances and to work 

with expert clinicians.  Proceeds from this fundraiser are used to support music education at all 

grade levels in the Quincy Public Schools.  

  
The public is invited to enjoy a day full of performances at Quincy Senior High School, 3322 Maine 

Street.  Single admission tickets are available at the doors. Tickets are good for all performances. Food is 

available throughout the day in the QHS cafeteria. The day will culminate with awards and a grand finale 

performance by the QHS Jazz Band and QHS Show Choir, “Electric Blue.”  



Volunteers for the event are needed and donations are welcome! More information is available 

by calling the QHS Music Department at 217-224-3774.   

 
LITTLE WOMEN 

Quincy Senior High School’s theatre department will begin 2023 with the classic Louisa May Alcott story, 
Little Women. 

Set in the mid 1800’s, four sisters Meg, Jo, Beth, and Amy take the audience on a journey of friendship, 

family, love, and loss. As the March sisters grow into young women, it is their mother, Marmee, who 

helps to set a good example and encourage independent thinking. At a time when it is not a woman’s 
place to be independent, some of the sisters feel at odds with the world. Aunt March is a firm believer in 

the proper upbringing of young girls and manages to spark confrontation wherever she goes. Luckily, 

Mr. March supports his spirited daughters as does the generous and kind-hearted neighbor, Mr. 

Lawrence, and his grandson, Laurie. 

The famous March sisters will be played by senior Clara Louthan (Jo), junior Lily Twaddle (Meg), and 

sophomores Gabby Hanchett (Beth) and Evie Tallcott (Amy). Marmee is played by senior Lexi Mero 

while sophomore Adelaide Teefey plays the family maid, Hannah. Juniors Colin Egbert & Aidan Hutton 

tackle the roles of neighbors Theodore “Laurie” Laurence and Mr. James Laurence. Freshman Elise 
Lindgren (Aunt March) & sophomore Miller Robertson (Mr. Brook) complete the principal characters. 

Other cast members include: Olivia Williams, Lydia Fisher, Tim Uppinghouse, Kelsi Vander Maiden, 

Maddie Daggett, & Lily Arrowsmith. 

The production is under the direction of Meghan Buckley with David Buckley overseeing technical 

direction. Senior Ray-Ann Cook and juniors Emmaleen Robertson & Allison Stephenson will oversee 

stage management and Adelaide Teefey will serve as student director. Script adaptation is by Sandra 

Fenichel Asher. Show dates are February 9-10-11 at 7:00 pm in the Quincy Senior High School Theatre. 

Tickets are priced at $8 for students and $12 for adults. Tickets may be purchased online at 

www.qps.org/departments/music. For more information, please call the Quincy Senior High School 

Music Office at 217-224-3774. 

49th ANNUAL HIGH SCHOOL STUDENT ART COMPETITION 

The Quincy Art Center recently held their annual High School Art Competition.  There were 375 entries 

and only 100 pieces were selected to be in the show.  Our Quincy Senior High School art pieces were 18 

of those selected.  Special awards were presented to Lucas Dotson (Special Recognition) and Dawsyn 

Perry-Broekemeier (Merit).  Thank you to Mrs. Brumbaugh, Mrs. McClelland and Mrs. Bock-Nelson for 

continuing to encourage and showcase our talented art students from QHS! Congratulations! 

 

 

 

 



  

 

 

 

 

    

  

QUINCY AREA VOCATIONAL TECHNICAL CENTER 

February is National CTE (Career and  

Technical Education) Month! 

  

The entire month is dedicated to all of the 

great learning opportunities available in CTE. 

  

What’s happening at QAVTC? 

•  Our preschool leaders hosted a Family Game Night for 

their preschool families on Monday, February 6th. 

Preschool leaders are also learning how to do 

assessments on preschoolers.  

•  Construction Trades students are nearing completion 

of the house at 2909 Lind and the foundation is poured 

for their new project at 2907 Lind. Watch for more 

information regarding the sale of 2909 Lind soon.  

•  Health Occupations/HOSA students recently donated 

to the Ronald McDonald House after collecting over 

100 lbs of soda can tabs. Alter Scrap added $500 to 

their donation to make the total donation $568.21.  

•  The Culinary Arts students have catered several events 

and competed in the Mart Heinan Chili Cookoff at QU. 

They received the prize for Best Booth at the chili 

cookoff. 

•  Graphic Design students are working with the 

Automotive Technology class  to create t-shirts for the 

Automotive program.  

Introducing our new EMT program! 

In cooperation with the Adams County Ambulance 

Service, we started a new EMT program in January for 

high school seniors in Adams County. At the end of 

this course, eligible students will be able to take the 

test to become a licensed EMT. Thank you to the 

Adams County Ambulance Service for helping us 

provide this great opportunity to our students! 

Congratulations to the following Rotary  

Student of the Month recipients! 
Month Student Teacher 

October Jackson Mullet Mrs. McKenna 

October Gavin Schumacher Mr. Gregory 

November Wilson Henning Mr. Bellis 

November Abigail Mueller Mrs. Weiman 

November Allison Mueller Mrs. Weiman 

December Gavin Schumacher Mr. Loos 

December Trevor Kirlin Mr. Armstrong 

January Dawsyn Perry-Broekemeier Ms. Brown 

January Molley Rost Mrs. Machold 

 

Upcoming Events! 
 

February 23, 2023 -  FFA Auction: Join the FFA for their 

annual Auction in the QHS Cafeteria at 5:30 pm. This is 

one of their largest fundraisers of the year.   

February 24, 2023 – HOSA Blood Drive: HOSA will 

sponsor a blood drive at QHS from 7:45 am to 12:45 pm 

in the QHS gym. Students must be 16 or older and 16-

year-olds will need parent permission.  

For more information about our programs, go to 

www.qps.org/qavtc and follow our Facebook page. 



 

 

  



 

 


